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Fall Membership Tea/Coffee 
Welcoming All Members: 
Current, Past and Future 

Tuesday, September 10, 2:00 – 4:00 p.m. 
University Memorial Center, Room 235 

Renew friendships 
  Meet new Members 
  Hear about upcoming programs 
   Sign up for Interest Groups 
         Meet the new Board 
           Pay your membership dues ($35) 

Join us and bring a potential UWC friend! 
(No Charge, No Reservations) See you September 10th! 

Questions? Contact Lynne Barnett, lynne2750@gmail.com 303-499-3003 

 

October Lecture Luncheon 
October 15, 2019, 11:30 a.m. 

Luncheon and Lecture in UMC 235 with optional 
1 p.m. Docent-led Tour of CU Natural History Museum 

Reservations & payment due October 1 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Deane Bowers 
The CU Museum of Natural History:  

A Window to the Past; A Door to the Future 
Dr. Bowers is CU Chair, Ecology and Evolutionary Biology and Museum 
Curator of Entomology. Her research interests include native bee 
communities, butterflies and their host plants, chemical mediation of plant-
insect-enemy interactions, and interaction of insects with their 
environment and other organisms. Her field experience includes field 
experience in Northern California, Colorado, New England, Peru, 
Argentina, Costa Rica, and Venezuela 
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The end of summer marks the beginning of UWC’s year – and what 
a year it will be! 2019-20 is UWC’s 100th anniversary – our activities 
of the year, from luncheon topics to an end of the year gala, will 
celebrate the centennial.  
Our year will begin with the annual Fall Membership Tea on 
Tuesday, September 10th from 2:00-4:00 pm when we greet old 
and new members, sign up for interest groups and lecture 
luncheons, and have an opportunity to hear about plans for the 
year. This is an opportunity for members to bring friends and 
neighbors who may be interested in joining UWC and participating 
in its many programs. At the tea, you may renew your membership, 
sign up for lecture luncheons, and contribute to UWC’s scholarship 
effort that supports the education of non-traditional students who 
have returned to CU to complete their studies.  

Last year our members’ generous donations allowed us to give over $25,000 to six deserving 
undergraduates. Please try to join this effort by including a donation for scholarships along with 
your dues. (Donations may also be made throughout the year.) You will be so proud to have 
helped such amazing students reach their education goals. 
The five Lecture Luncheons (October, November, January, February, March) will give UWC 
members and guests an exciting centennial overview of our environment (CU Museum of Natural 
History: Window to the Past; A Door to the Future), the climate (Climate of Colorado over the Last 
100 years, at NCAR), CU’s social history in the year UWC was founded (The Story of Lucile B. B. 
Jones, the First Black Woman to Graduate from CU, 1919), CU’s Heritage Center (We Were 
There at the Beginning), and our region of the country (Women and the West). Because prices 
keep going up, the Board decided to increase the price for lecture luncheons to $25 to cover 
costs. This is the first increase in five years. 
Our centennial year will begin and end with two celebratory events. The first is publication of a 
Centennial book that highlights who we were and what we did over a century of activities, with 
fascinating stories gleaned from the CU archives and UWC members. This book will be a 
membership benefit for all – and ready in the fall. The second event is the May Gala – an event-
filled UWC centennial birthday party for UWC members and guests. It’s still in the planning stages 
but already promises to be a special evening of music, theater, and celebration. 
This year UWC is going to explore online registration and payment for membership dues and 
lecture luncheons. You can renew your membership and pay your dues via PayPal or credit card 
– please see the link of UWC’s home web page: http://boulderuwc.org. We hope to have lecture 
luncheon registration online by the time of the Member Tea. 
2019-20 will be a vibrant year, driven by the engagement of your Board members, Interest 
Group chairs, and special event coordinators. It is a privilege for me, as 2019-20 President, to 
work with and learn from them and you, the UWC members. I am looking forward to seeing you 
all at UWC events and online! 
Merry Bullock, UWC President, 2019-20 

  

President’s Message 
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As a finale to the UWC Centennial year, a committee has been working on a “Gala,” a plated 
dinner with some fun entertainment, in the Glenn Miller Ballroom. More details will be provided in 
future newsletters. Be sure to mark the date – Friday, May 15, 2020 starting at 5:30 p.m. 

Co-Chairs, Caryl Kassoy and Joyce Spencer Celebrating 100 Years! 
1919 – 2019 

 

If you Shop at King Soopers or City Market, each time you shop for groceries or prescriptions, 
you can automatically contribute to the UWC at NO COST to you. To do this, please register 
your SooperCard/Loyalty card by doing the following:  
Go to the King Soopers Web site and sign in to your digital account (at the bottom See Community 
and click on Rewards.) or type in or link to: www.kingsooperscommunityrewards.com. You can 
click on “Enroll Now” and enroll your Loyalty number for rewards to University Womens Club (or 
search on PJ370). In the future 5% of all your purchases will be donated to the UWC. If you do 
not have your telephone number registered with King Soopers already, you can create a new 
account. 
Questions? Contact Kathy Herder herders2@yahoo.com . If you have ANY trouble enrolling, 
please let Kathy know as there are some instances that require additional assistance. See more 
on our website:  http://boulderuwc.org/index.php/scholarships/support-uwc-scholarships-when-
buying-groceries/  

In this, our Centennial year, we wish a warm welcome to all our new members and to our many 
returning members! Since its founding, a goal of the UWC has been service to the university and 
the community. Since 1982, this has included providing scholarships to non-traditional students, 
who have had their college studies interrupted. The recipients tell their stories at our Spring 
Scholarship Luncheon, and these individuals are always remarkable for the resilience, passion, 
and talent they display. These stories inspire us to redouble our efforts to increase the amounts 
we are able to provide for our Scholarship Fund. 
It is your donations that make the Scholarship Fund possible. These can accompany your 
membership dues checks, lecture luncheon registrations, or can be made by donating online 
(boulderuwc.org) or sending a check in the mail. You can additionally support UWC just when 
buying groceries! That’s right, King Soopers will now donate 5% of all purchases to the UWC 
directly through your loyalty card! Instructions about how to enroll your loyalty card in this program 
are laid out on the UWC website (see above). You can also hear more about this at the Fall 
Membership Coffee, where we hope to see you all. Let’s all work together to make this a banner 
year for scholarships! 
Margaret Riddle, Scholarship Chair.  

Scholarships 

Donations to UWC through Shopping 

Centennial Gala – SAVE THE DATE! 
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MEMBERSHIP COURTESY – If anyone knows of a member who would appreciate a card, note or 
any personal contact due to illness, death or other reasons of support, please inform Betty Huff, 
303-499-5587, bethuff1@msn.com. 
MEMBERSHIP DUES 
$35 annual dues are due by October 15. That is the cutoff deadline to be included in the November 
electronic directory. Please send your dues in early so that we can include you. Checks made out 
to UWC can be sent to P.O. Box 18844, Attn. UWC Membership, Boulder CO 80308-1844. 
We encourage you to consider including your scholarship fund donation and increase your check 
amount accordingly. Dues can also be paid at the Membership Coffee on Tuesday, September 10 
at 2:00 p.m. in Room 235 in UMC. If you have questions regarding your UWC Membership, please 
email Karen Neff, Membership Chair at uwcmembershipchair@gmail.com. Please see the 
Membership Form on page 10. 

PILOT OF ELECTRONIC MEMBERSHIP REGISTRATION – NEW !!! 
We will be testing out on-line membership registration and payment starting this fall. More 
information may be emailed to members as the pilot progresses. This will also involve payment 
through PayPal or by credit card. 
MARGARET WILLARD AWARD 
Margaret Willard was the first president of the Faculty Women’s Club, which became our University 
Women's Club. Each year we present the Margaret Willard Award to someone who exercises 
initiative in her endeavors and in doing so brings honor to all women and to our University. Please 
submit a nomination (form on page 12) by March 1, 2020. Please contact Kathleen with questions. 
Kathleen Peterson, Chair MWA, kathleenp333@gmail.com . 

This year’s Nominating Committee is chaired by Janet Brewer. The committee’s task is to select 
nominees for President-elect, Secretary-elect, and Treasurer-elect for the program year 2020-2021. 
If you would like to be considered for one of these positions, or would like to suggest someone for 
one of the positions, please contact Janet (dtbjhb@aol.com) by the end of September. By directive 
of the UWC Constitution, the UWC Executive Board consists of the president, the president-elect, 
secretary, secretary-elect, treasurer, treasurer-elect, the chairs of each of the UWC committees, 
and the outgoing president. The “elect” positions move into the position proper the year after they 
were voted into the elect position. 

There are many ways to get to UMC. See our web page for information on parking tips and public 
transportation for seniors:  http://boulderuwc.org/index.php/2019/08/parking-for-umc-events/ . 
  

Membership Items of Note 

Nominations for Next Year 2020-21 
 

Parking & Transportation at UMC 
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The price of the lecture events is $25; reserve the whole series for $125. Make checks payable to “UWC” 
and note “Lecture Luncheon” in the memo. Please send payment or questions to:  
Norma Portnoy, Attention: UWC Lecture Luncheon, 1603 Waneka Lake Trail, Lafayette 80026; or call 
303-908-9371. Please do not combine lecture lunch payments with dues payments. Lecture Luncheon 
Registration Form is on Page 11. 

November 
The Past, Present, and Future of  

Colorado’s Climate 
What We Know and Don’t Know 

January 
The 1919 Story of  

Lucile Berkeley Buchanan Jones, 
the first black woman to graduate from CU  

 
Dr. Russ Schumacher 

November 12, 2019 
11:30 a.m. 

NCAR Cafeteria 
(National Center for 

Atmospheric Research) 
(Reservations and 

Payment due  
October 29, 2019) 

Director, Colorado 
Climate Center 

CSU Department of 
Atmospheric Science 

 
Dr. Polly McLean 

January 14, 2020 
11:30 a.m. 
UMC 235 

(Reservations and Payment 
due  

December 24, 2019) 

Associate Professor of 
Media Studies 

Author of: Remembering 
Lucile: A Virginia Family’s 
Rise from Slavery and a 

Colorado’s fascinating climate has huge swings in 
temperature and precipitation from year to year and 
even hour to hour, caused in part vast plains 
meeting high mountain peaks.  

Legacy Forged a Mile High; Editor of A Legacy of 
Missing Pieces: The Voices of Black Women of 
Boulder County 

February 
We Were There at the Beginning 

 

March 
Women and the West 

 
Mona Lambrecht 

Heritage Center Curator 

February 11, 2020 
11:30 a.m. 
UMC 235 

(Reservations and 
Payment due  

January 28, 2019) 

Women were part of the 
founding of the CU 
from the initial donation 
of land, the first prep 
students, and the first 
woman professor. 

 
Dr. Patty Limerick 

March 10, 2020 
11:30 a.m. 
UMC 235 

(Reservations and 
Payment due  

February 25, 2019) 

Director & 
Board Chair 

CU’s Center of the 
American West. 

 
Discover the contributions, milestones, and 
progress women made in the first years of the 
university and into the early twentieth century 

Limerick bridges the gap between academics and 
the general public and demonstrates the benefits of 
applying historical perspective to contemporary 
dilemmas and conflicts. 

Preview of Upcoming Lecture Events 
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Our Interest groups are the heart of our activities every year. Please sign up at the Membership 
Tea/Coffee on September 13th and find one or more groups of interest to you. 

 
 

 
Our Interest Group Chairs met in August 

to get started on our new year 

 
Garden Group in July 

Nautilus-chambered stonework 

 

 
Needlecraft Group 

Spanish Learners or Conversation: 
Have you thought you’d like to learn more Spanish? The Spanish Learners will continue their 
instruction September 18th. They will meet once a week on Wednesdays at 11:30 a.m. Enrollment 
in this group is open. The cost is $15 per class for 10 weeks, plus a $20 workbook. Enrollment in 
this group is open. Contact Jane Chicoine, jane.chicoine@comcast.net or sign up at the 
Membership Tea/Coffee. 
Do you already know Spanish and just want regular practice?  
Join the Advanced Spanish Conversation Group on Wednesdays at 3:30 p.m. 
Contact Diana King, dianaking.boulder@gmail.com  
French:  Parlez vous un Peu de Français? 
Or even a petit peu? Then you’ll fit right in to our friendly, informal French conversation group. 
We meet every second and fourth Wednesday from 10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m., at Panera Bread at 
29th Street Mall. For more info, contact Beth at bethk@alum.mit.edu. 
Theater Goers 
Theater Goers next play will be the Sunday matinee of Tiny Beautiful Things on September 29 at 
the Dairy Center. If you are interested in attending this event, please notify: 
Gail Moyes:  gpmoyes@gmail.com or Nancy Olman:  Divinenancy39@gmail.com  

Interest Groups 2019-20 
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Interest Group 
Meeting Time and 

Place 

 
Chair(s) Information 

 
Special Notes 

Bicycling 
Meets every Thursday from May 

through October. 

Gail Smith (303-960-5004) 
Gail2143@comcast.net 

An email prior to the ride will provide time 
and meeting place. Please contact for 
details. 

Bicycling – Easy Riders 
Wednesdays from May through 

October. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net 

(Cell 303-817-2117) 

An email prior to the ride will provide time 
and meeting place. Please contact the chair 
for more information. 

Bicycling—Fair Weather 
Active Nov—April 

Weather permitting 

Lauren Charbonneau (214-886-6905) 
laurenviolin26@gmail.com 

Please contact chair for details. 

Book Group – Afternoon 
Fourth Tuesday 1:30 p.m. 

Members’ homes. 

Phylliss Stenger (720-347-5855) 
phylliss.stenger@comcast.net 

Please contact chair for details. 

Book Group – Biographies 
Third Thursday 1:30 p.m. 

Members’ homes. 

Gina Cook (630-862-5707) 
   ginacook95@gmail.com  

Please contact chair for details. 

Book Group - Evening 
Second Thursday 7:15 p.m. 

Members’ homes. 

Linda Toomre (303-818-5550) 
  linda.toomre@comcast.net  

 
Gina Cook (630-862-5707 

      ginacook95@gmail.com 

Please contact chair for details. 
9/12:  The Overstory by Richard Powers 
Hostess:  Marge Riddle, 303-378-0605 
1670 Bear Mountain Dr. 
m.riddle@comcast.net  PLEASE RSVP 

Bridge on Wednesday 
First Wednesday 

1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 
Members’ homes. 

Ginnie Ross (303-442-6014) 
vross921@gmail.com 

Please contact chair for details. 

French Conversation - 
All Speaking Levels 

2nd and 4th Wednesdays 
10-11:30 a.m. 

Panera Bread, 29th Street Mall 

Beth Karpf (303-862-7335) 
bethk@alum.mit.edu  

 

Please contact chairs for details. 
All levels of French speaking ability 
accepted and welcome. 

Garden Group 
Usually meets third 

Wednesdays from April to 
October. 

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831) 
jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

 
Jean Rohrschneider (720-542-9788) 

jmrohrsc@hotmail.com 
(Cell 206-251-6256) 

Please contact chairs for details. 

Hiking 
Every Friday 

Meet east end of the lower level 
of Macy’s parking garage. 

Heidi Lynch (303-494-2879) 
hslynch@comcast.net 

 
Frieda Holley (303-499-3733) 

holleyf@msudenver.edu 

This year-round group meets at 9:00 a.m., 
September to May and at 8:30 
a.m., June to August. 

Italian Conversation Every 
Wednesday 1:30 – 2:30 p.m. 

The “Y,” 2850 Mapleton Avenue 

Maxene Wilson (303-530-4619) 
mhgwilson1@gmail.com  

Contact chair for details. 

Music 
Time varies 

Second Mondays of most 
months Members’ homes. 

Carol Green (720-508-417) 
 carolgreen802@gmail.com 

 

We especially welcome new performers. 
Contact chairs for details. 

Needlecraft 
Second and Fourth Thursdays 

1:30 p.m. 
Members’ homes. 

Ginnie Ross (303-442-6014) 
vross921@gmail.com 

 
Georgianne Campbell (303-499-2798) 

rpcampbell@att.net 

Email will provide details. 

On the Road Again 
Various times, various venues 

Kathy Randall (303-530-1095) 
katherineran@gmail.com 

Email will provide details. 
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Interest Group 
Meeting Time 

and Place - 
Continued 

 
Chair(s) Information 

 
Special Notes 

Out to Lunch 
Fourth Wednesday 12 p.m. 

Meet at the restaurant 
at noon. 

Jyotsna Raj (303-447-8831) 
jyotsna.raj@colorado.edu 

 
Jean Rohrschneider(720-542-9788) 

jmrohrsc@hotmail.com 
(Cell 206-251-6256) 

Email will provide details. 

Readers’ Theatre 2 
Third Monday 6:30 p.m. 

Meeting Room at 
Presbyterian Manor Senior 

Patty Ludke (303-817-1020) 
pattycake.21@juno.com 

 
Kathy Randall (303-746-4528) 

katherineran@gmail.com 

Email will provide details. 

Snowshoeing 
Thursdays 

Location to be determined. 

Mary Greenwald (303-443-6478) 
m.b.greenwald@comcast.net 

In need of a new chairperson for this 
season. Please call Mary Greenwald to 
volunteer! 

Spanish Conversation 
Advanced 

Most Wednesdays 3:30 p.m. 

Diana King (303-530-1860) 
dianaking.boulder@gmail.com 

Please contact chair for meeting 
place, time, and details. 

Spanish Learners 
Beginners & Intermediates 

Wednesdays 
South Lucky’s Market 

(Boulder) 

Jane Chicoine(720-328-8590) 
jane.chicoine@comcast.net 

  

Contact chair to join a group session to 
learn or improve your beginning Spanish. 

Sunday Afternoon at the 
Movies 

Matinee second Sunday Local 
movie theatre 

Diane Thoms 
  dcthoms@yahoo.com   

 
Kathleen Peterson 

 kathleenp333@gmail.com    

Email provides details of movie selection 
and meeting time. Please contact chairs 
to join the list. 

Theater Goers 
Date and Location Varies 

Gail Moyes (303-786-9142) 
gpmoyes@gmail.com 

 
Nancy Olman (513-404-4632)     
oivinenancy39@gmail.com 

Contact one of the co-chairs for details. 
 
Next play September 29th  
See article Page 6. 

 
The following Interest Groups are part of the UWC, but currently are full: 
 

Interest Group Chair(s) 
Book Group—BG3 Kathy Randall 

Book Group – 
Second Monday 

Helen Hooper 

Book Group Small - 
Fiction and Non-Fiction 

Joyce Bograd 

French Conversation Dot Thompson 

Readers’ Theatre Jeannette Hillery 
 

To start a new interest group requires at least five members including a chairperson. 

If you would be interested to start another new group, please the Interest 
Group Coordinator for more information: Nancy Liggett, neliggett@gmail.com  
To form a new book group, contact Kathy Randall (303-530-1095).  
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2019-20 UWC Board Members 
at the May Tri-Board Meeting 

 
L to R Standing: Kathryn Wardell, Karen Neff, Carrol Kalafus, Betty Huff, Frieda Holley, Kathleen 
Peterson, Sandra Johnson, Janet Brewer, Kathleen Salzberg, Robyn Wyman-Dill, Berry Todd, 
Diana King 
L to R Seated or Kneeling: Linda Blomquist, Virginia Stringi, Joyce Spencer, Arlene Gerwin, Merry 
Bullock, Norma Portnoy 
(New Board members not pictured:  Helen Hooper, Sharon Nehls, Marge Riddle, Kathy Terrill) 

 

 

 
 

Karen Diamond 
UWC President 1994-95 

 
presented with the 

2018-19 Margaret Willard Award 
 

at the UWC Honors Reception 
May 8, 2019 

 
 
 

Nominated by 
Sherry Bruff and Boyce Sher 

      L to R: Sherry Bruff, Karen Diamond, Boyce Sher 

May 2019 Photos 
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 UWC Boulder Membership Form – 2019-20 

Welcome! Please fill out the membership form completely, even if you were a member 
last year. It is important that we verify all the information presently in the database. 
Please print clearly, especially your email address and check if it is an update. 
 
MESSAGES will be emailed to our membership. 
The UWC membership year runs from September 1 to August 31. 
 
Karen Neff, Membership Chair Kathryn Terrill, New Member Chair 
303-494-0467 303-530-9438 
uwcmembershipchair@gmail.com wakaterrill@ecentral.com 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 
 
Name  Phone     
 

Address    
  

 

Email address for newsletter  _________________________________________________ 
  (please print clearly) ☐ new email address 
 
☐ I am enclosing my annual dues of $35, which includes a $5 donation to the 

scholarship fund. I am a ☐returning member ☐ new member. 

☐ I am enclosing an additional tax-deductible contribution for the scholarship fund. 
 ☐$25 ☐$50 ☐$100 ☐$200 ☐ Other $ ________ 
 
☐ I am enclosing this tax-deductible contribution for the scholarship fund in Honor/Memory of:  

 
_________________________________________________________________ 

 
Make all checks payable to UWC (may combine dues and donations. Please do not combine 

membership dues with luncheon registration checks. 
 
Mail to: UWC Membership, PO Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 
Payment deadline October 15 for inclusion in the November Membership Directory. 
 
** I have a friend who might like to join the UWC. Please send membership information to: 
 
Name  _____________________________________________    Phone ___________________ 

 
Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
Please look for current interest groups on our website, www.boulderuwc.org , and in our MESSAGES 
newsletter. Please contact the interest group chairperson if you wish to join. Our groups activities include: 
Bicycling Italian Conversation Snowshoeing 
Book Groups Music Spanish Conversation 
Bridge Needlecraft Sunday Afternoon at the Movies 
French Conversation On the Road Again Theater Goers 
Hiking Out to Lunch  
Gardening Reader’s Theater 
Other interest group suggestions please contact Nancy Liggett, neliggett@gmail.com   
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Registration Form for UWC Lecture Luncheons 
Use this form for any or all remaining Lecture Luncheons. All reservations must be received at 
least 14 days before lecture date. Please book early to ensure seating. On occasion we do fill 
our venues. When this happens, we take reservations on first-come first-served basis. 

# of 
people 

Name of 
Guest(s) 

(Please print) 

Date 
(Tuesday) 

Speaker/Topic 

  10/15/19 
11:30 a.m.  
UMC 235 & 
CU National History Museum 

Dr. Deane Bowers 
A Window to the Past; A Door to 
the Future followed by optional 
docent-led museum tour 

  11/12/19 
11:30 a.m. 
NCAR Cafeteria 

Dr. Russ Schumacher 
The Past, Present, and Future of 
Colorado’s Climate 

  1/14/20 
11:30 a.m. 
UMC 235  

Dr. Polly McLean  
The Story of Lucile Berkeley 
Buchanan Jones, the first black 
woman to graduate from CU 
1919 

  2/11/20 
11:30 a.m. 
UMC 235 

Mona Lambrecht  
We Were There at the 
Beginning:  Women were part of 
CU founding 

  3/10/20  
11:30 a.m. 
UMC 235 

Dr. Patty Limerick 
Women and the West 

Total # 
People 

X $25 each + Optional Donation to 
Scholarship Fund _   

(THANK YOU!) 

Total Enclosed: 

$____________ 

(Please print): 
Your Name:    
 

Email:  Phone:  
 

Address:  City, State:    
 

Special Diet Meal needed: 
Date Name GF or Veg 

Date Name GF or Veg 

Please make check payable to UWC. 
Lecture luncheon checks are due at least 14 days before each luncheon. 
Mail your check and this completed form to our Hospitality Chair: 
Norma Portnoy 
1603 Waneka Lake Trail, Lafayette, CO 80026  
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Margaret Willard Award 

2020 Award Nomination 
The University Women’s Club presents the Margaret Willard Award annually at the spring Honors 
Reception. The woman receiving the award must fulfill some or all of the following criteria: 

• Demonstrate outstanding work in her field of endeavor 
• Enhance the quality of life for women on the Boulder campus and/or in the Boulder community 
• Be an exceptional role model 
• Elevate women’s performance 
• Bring honor to all women and to the University/Boulder community through her 
accomplishments 

 
To the Nominator: Please complete this form and include it with your letter of support and at least 
one addi- tional letter of support. Please address the above criteria in those letters. The selection 
committee also encour- ages nominators to submit a current biography and/or resume of the 
nominee. 
 
Name of Nominee ____________________________________________________________ 
Address ___________________________________________________________________ 
Phone (home)____________________________ (work)______________________________ 
Email ______________________________________________________________________ 
Institutions attended and degrees received (if applicable) _____________ 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
Nominee’s current position (if retired, position held until retirement) _____________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
Please provide information outlining Nominee’s service to the University and/or the Boulder 
community 
(please use additional paper if needed_____________ 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Nominator/Submitted by ) _____________ 
Address ___________________________________________________________________ 
Phone (home)____________________________ (work)______________________________ 
Email _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please mail nomination information to Kathleen Peterson, 1050 
Arapahoe Ave., #1105 Boulder, CO 80302 by March 1, 2020, or email 
to kathleenp333@gmail.com  If the Nominee does not receive the award in 2020 she 
may be considered for 2021. In this case, an updated statement about the Nominee may be 
requested. 
 
Previous winners have been selected from the University community (volunteers, faculty, or staff) or 
from the Boulder community. 
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      2019-20 Calendar 

 
  Executive Board 2019-20 

September   3 Board Meeting 
 10 MESSAGES Deadline 
 10 Membership Coffee/Tea 
October  8 Board Meeting 

 10 MESSAGES Deadline 
 

15 
Lecture Luncheon: CU 
National History Museum 

 15 Membership Deadline for 
Name to Appear in Directory 

November  5 Board Meeting 
 10 New Member Wine and Cheese 
 15 MESSAGES Deadline 

 12 Lecture Luncheon: Climate of 
Colorado over Last 100 Years, 
Dr. Russ Schmacher 

December * No Meetings or  
MESSAGES deadline 

January  7 Board Meeting 
 10 MESSAGES Deadline 
 14 Lecture Luncheon: Story of 

LBBJ the First Black Woman 
CU Graduate, Dr. Polly McLean 

February  4 Board Meeting 
 10 MESSAGES Deadline 
  

11 
Lecture Luncheon: Mona 
Lambecht, Curator of 
History & Collections, CU 
Heritage Ctr. 

March  3 Board Meeting 
 10 MESSAGES Deadline 
  

10 
Lecture Luncheon: Patty 
Limerick, Center for the 
American West 

 15 Opera Brunch 

April  7 Board Meeting 
 10 MESSAGES Deadline 
 16 Scholarship Luncheon 
May  5 Tri-Board Meeting 

 15 UWC Centennial Celebration 
Gala Evening 

 

President Merry Bullock 

President-elect Janet Brewer 
Secretary Carrol Kalafus 
Treasurer Kathy Herder 
Past President Arlene Gerwin 
Advisory/ 
Parliamentarian Frieda Holley 

Communications Betty Huff 
Historian/Handbook Berry Todd 
Hospitality Norma Portnoy 
Interest Groups Nancy Liggett 
Margaret Willard Award Kathleen Peterson 
Membership Karen Neff 
New Members Kathy Terrill 
Email/Directory/ 
Handbook/Repository Kathryn Wardell 

MESSAGES Diana King 
Nominating Committee Janet Brewer 
Opera Brunch Sandra Johnson 
Program Co-Chairs Lynne Barnett 

Sharon Nehls 
Scholarship Committee Marge Riddle  

Scholarship Luncheon Robyn Wyman-Dill 
Telephone Tree Linda Blomquist 

Helen Hooper 

Website Joyce Spencer 

Secretary Elect Kathleen Salzberg 
Treasurer Elect Kathy Herder 

 


